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Tourism "Destination Marketing Fee"

Tourism "Destination Marketing Fee"


	Recommendation:

That the April 6, 2005, Edmonton Economic Development Corporation report 2005EEDC01 be received for information.


Report Summary

This report provides a response to the November 29, 2004, City Council motion regarding a municipal base voluntary marketing levy for the Edmonton Economic Development Corporation (EEDC).
Previous Council/Committee Action

At the 2004 City Council Budget meeting, the following motion was passed:

That Edmonton Economic Development Corporation pursue a municipal base voluntary marketing levy and report back to City Council in March 2005.

Report

· A “Destination Marketing Fee Advisory Committee” was established by EEDC in early 2005 with representatives from a number of hotels in Edmonton.  This industry driven committee examined the feasibility of establishing a Destination Marketing Fee (DMF) which would be collected from hotel guests.  The impetus of this fee was the need to more aggressively market the Greater Edmonton Region around the world.  Similar fees exist in other major cities in Canada, including Toronto, Ottawa, Montreal, Quebec City, L’Outaouais (Hull), Halifax, Vancouver, Victoria and across the U.S.

· The committee, together with EEDC, canvassed a large selection of hotels in Edmonton to determine their level of interest.  As of March 30, 2005, hotels representing 72 percent of these Edmonton hotel rooms agreed to participate in the voluntary program.  The committee is now canvassing all remaining Greater Edmonton hotels and motels to invite their participation.

· Participation in the program is strictly voluntary.  City Council’s formal approval of this initiative is not required, but its endorsement of the program may encourage additional properties to participate.

· The Advisory Committee will be working closely with EEDC to determine what initiatives will be supported by the DMF.  Although formal criteria has yet to be established, funds will be allocated within the following categories:

Destination Awareness

Leisure Travel

Convention Marketing

Events Marketing

Motion Picture Production in Edmonton

· Funds will be submitted to EEDC by the participating hotels on a monthly or quarterly basis.  EEDC will be accountable and responsible for the management of these funds.  

· It is important to note that these are new funds, coming not from taxpayers but from visitors to Edmonton.  These additional funds will bring Edmonton's tourism marketing dollars up to a competitive level with major destinations across Canada, and to a level recommended by Western Management Consultants in a 2001 study.  Collectively, these funds will allow Edmonton to effectively compete with other major tourism destinations across Canada and the U.S.

· EEDC will report back to the Advisory Committee on a semi-annual basis.  The report will outline how the funds were allocated, and how effective the expenditures were.  EEDC also plans to provide City Council with a similar report at the end of the first year of this program’s operation.

· The hotels currently participating will generate approximately $1.2 million.  If all hotel and motel properties were to participate, the enlarged program would generate approximately $2 million.

· This voluntary initiative is scheduled to begin in May 2005.

Budget/Financial Implications

These funds will allow EEDC to conduct extensive marketing initiatives in targeted areas at no additional cost to the taxpayer.

Legal Implications

Participating properties will be asked to sign a voluntary Destination Marketing Fee Agreement.
Background Information Attached

1. Voluntary Destination Marketing Fee Executive Summary

2. Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ)

3. List of participating properties as at March 30, 2005

FACT:

On April 1, 2005 the Alberta Government has replaced the current 5% Alberta Hotel Room Tax with a legislated 4% Tourism Levy.  

FACT:

This translates into approximately $42 million for marketing Alberta as a destination.

FACT:

These dollars will be focused primarily on generating destination awareness for the province and on province-wide initiatives.

OPPORTUNITY:

Generate an additional $2 million in incremental funding for the Edmonton region by implementing a voluntary Destination Marketing Fee (DMF) of 1%, keeping the overall rate at 5%.

This funding will be dedicated to marketing Edmonton as a destination and will provide our city (and the participating partners through this voluntary DMF) with additional exposure to conference, convention and tourism opportunities.

ACTION:

To determine the feasibility of this opportunity, Edmonton Tourism established a DMF Advisory Committee comprised of hotel general managers and tourism representatives to discuss sustainable and stable funding for local marketing by implementing a 1% voluntary Destination Marketing Fee (DMF), at the municipal level.

DMF Advisory Committee

	Danny Crowell, General Manager 

– The Fairmont Hotel Macdonald
	Lindy Rollingson, Executive Director 

– Alberta Food and Restaurant Association (ARFA)

	Robin Cumine, Vice President 

– Maclab Hotels and Resorts
	Paul Stephens, General Manager 

– Chateau Lacombe

	Steven James, General Manager 

– Coast Terrace Inn
	Hans von Bloedau, General Manager

– Coast Edmonton Plaza

	Grant McCurdy, General Manager

– Westin Hotel
	Richard Wong, General Manager 

– Sutton Place Hotel

	Mark Medland, General Manager 

– Delta Edmonton South Hotel
	Jim Devaney, Chief Financial Officer

– Edmonton Economic Development Corporation

	Beth Mossop, General Manager 

– Travelodge Edmonton West
	Ken Fiske, Vice President, Tourism, Events and Motion Pictures 

– Edmonton Tourism

	Peter Parmar, General Manager 

– Fantasyland Hotel
	Allan Scott, CEO 

– Edmonton Economic Development Corporation


GOAL:

To create an industry-directed AND industry-supported funding model to enhance Greater Edmonton’s tourism marketing efforts.

WHAT’S IN IT FOR ME:

The DMF Advisory Committee recommends the following for distribution of funds:

75% of funds collected will go towards central marketing initiatives, focusing on general destination awareness for the region.

The remaining 25% of funds collected will go to the geographic clusters (i.e. West; South; Downtown; Leduc/Airport; etc) to support marketing initiatives specific to that area.

The funds will be administered under the current Tourism Partnership Council (TPC) and EEDC with strategic direction set by the DMF Advisory Committee.  Only participating hotels will receive direct marketing benefit.

ADDITIONAL BACKGROUND:

Across Canada and the U.S., tourism marketing is increasingly being funded by consumer-based marketing levies.  Often they are legislated, but here are examples of recent voluntary levies:

Toronto established a 3% voluntary marketing levy in early 2004

Ottawa established a 2.8% voluntary marketing levy in summer of 2004

Calgary is also currently exploring a voluntary levy of 1%.

The City of Edmonton has been an integral partner in marketing Greater Edmonton by providing the base funding for Edmonton Tourism of approximately $3.0 million in 2005. It is now time for industry to come together and take the necessary steps in order to generate the much needed incremental funding. 
1. What does voluntary mean?

Each individual hotel property will enter into a contractual agreement with Edmonton Economic Development Corporation (EEDC) agreeing to collect and remit a 1% voluntary Destination Marketing Fee (DMF).  The remittance schedule is still to be determined.  

2. How will we be expected to collect the 1%?

Like the current hotel tax, it will be reflected on your hotel guest folio.  This DMF will have to be reflected on two lines (NOTE: actual wording is to be confirmed): 

· 4% Provincial Tourism Levy 

· 1% Municipal (or Regional) DMF

The collection terms of the 1% voluntary DMF will follow the same rules as the 4% Provincial Tourism Levy.

3. Do we remit this 1% to the province so they can then forward it to the Destination Marketing Organization?

No.  At this time, this is purely voluntary in the collection, distribution and management of the 1% DMF.   Since the process is not a legislated activity, the province is not involved.

4. Who will collect the fund? 

The voluntary DMF will be collected through EEDC and will be held as a segregated fund within EEDC. These dollars will be 100% dedicated to marketing and will not be subject to administration fees.  The marketing fund will be overseen by EEDC and while compliance issues are yet to be resolved, this account will be available for audit at the discretion of the DMF Advisory Committee and participating partners.

5. How will funds be invested in marketing initiatives?

The DMF Advisory Committee recommends the following:

· 75% of funds collected will go towards central marketing initiatives, focusing on general destination awareness for the region.

· The remaining 25% of funds collected will go to the geographic clusters (i.e. West; South; Downtown; Leduc/Airport; etc) to support marketing initiatives specific to that area.

The funds will be administered under the current Tourism Partnership Council (TPC) and EEDC with strategic direction set by the DMF Advisory Committee.  Only participating hotels will receive direct marketing benefit.

6. Will we, as industry, have to administer the marketing fund?

No. The funds will be administered under the current Tourism Partnership Council (TPC) with strategic direction set by the DMF Advisory Committee. 
7. What level of commitment is required from the hotel industry in order to move forward?

The DMF Advisory Committee determined 66⅔% of hotel rooms in Edmonton to be the threshold.  This means that hotels whose number of guest rooms exceeds 6860 must support this initiative before we move forward.  Hotels will be given the opportunity to vote (sign the ‘letter of support’).  

8. How will my vote be calculated?

Votes will be weighted based on number of guest rooms in your hotel.  1 guest room = 1 vote.  

9. Does the City of Edmonton support this initiative?

The level of core funding the City of Edmonton provides currently ranks at top-of-the-scale relative to other major Canadian cities. They are highly supportive of this initiative and encourage hotels to participate in generating substantial marketing funding.  There is no indication that the City of Edmonton is looking to decrease their investment in tourism marketing if this initiative proceeds.

10. What if the City of Edmonton begins to decrease their level of core funding?

Although highly unlikely, should the City of Edmonton reduce their level of core tourism funding, participating hotels will be given the opportunity to reassess their support of the municipal voluntary DMF.

11. Does the Alberta Government support this initiative?

The Alberta Government does not plan to change the legislation necessary to collect the 1% on behalf of municipalities.  If hotels agree to support and participate in a voluntary collection of a 1% DMF, they will not hinder the initiative.

12. What if the Province decides to change the amount of their Tourism Levy?

Should the Province alter the 4% DMF, participating hotels will be given the opportunity to reconsider their support of the municipal voluntary DMF.

13. What is Calgary doing?

Calgary is currently paralleling a process similar to our own.

14. What if Calgary doesn’t want to implement a regional DMF?

 The DMF Advisory Committee recommends Edmonton forges ahead and pioneers this great opportunity. This, of course, will be pursued in consultation with industry.  

15. Should this initiative apply only to Edmonton hotels or to all hotels within the Capital Region?

The initial focus is to secure the support of hotels in Edmonton however the ultimate goal is to have all hotels within the Alberta Capital Region also support this initiative.  This means the number of hotels supporting this initiative would increase aiming for a total of 66⅔% of all hotel guest rooms in the region.

16. Will an effort be made to contact all hotels within the Capital Region?

Yes.  The intent is to contact all hotels who have a vested interest.

17. What date is targeted to begin implementing the 1% voluntary Destination Marketing Fee?

May 1, 2005 is currently the target date.

18. What do hotels do about existing business that has been contracted at the 4% rate?

It is recommended that hotels who have signed contracts with tour operators, tour wholesalers and receptive tour operators (RTO's) with rates based on the 4% Provincial Tourism Levy honour that rate. 

19. Will these funds be used to support building infrastructure or facilities? (e.g. Shaw Conference Centre; Fort Edmonton Park; Rexall Place; etc)

None of the funds generated by the 1% DMF will be used to fund infrastructure or be used to off-set existing tourism funding. 

20. Since this is a voluntary marketing levy and not a tax, what happens if the guest refuses to pay it? 

The DMF Advisory Committee needs to explore what options exist for hotels.

21. What else can you tell me about the terms of this agreement?

Although complete terms will be finalized once necessary industry support is in place, the DMF Advisory Committee recommends that the desirable length of the agreement be two years with an option to reconsider based on #10 and #12 above.
36 signed letters of support received to-date

	Name of Property
	# of Guest Rooms
	Running Tally

	1. Crowne-Plaza Chateau Lacombe 
	307 
	307

	2. Westin 
	414 
	721

	3. Coast Edmonton Plaza
	299
	1020

	4. Delta Edmonton South
	237 
	1257

	5. Travelodge Edmonton South
	219
	1476

	6. Travelodge Edmonton West 
	220
	1696

	7. Fantasyland Hotel
	355
	2051

	8. Best Western Westwood Inn
	169
	2220

	9. Comfort Inn West
	100
	2320

	10. Days Inn and Suites
	108
	2428

	11. Holiday Inn Express Hotel and Suites
	102
	2530

	12. Sandman Hotel – West Edmonton
	149
	2679

	13. West Edmonton Mall Inn
	88
	2767

	14. West Harvest Inn
	160
	2927

	15. Fairmont Hotel Macdonald
	198
	3125 

	16. Sutton Place 
	313
	3438

	17. Wingate Inn
	106
	3544

	18. Mayfield Inn & Suites
	327
	3871

	19. Howard Johnson
	59
	3930

	20. Union Bank Inn
	34
	3964

	21. Coast Terrace Inn
	235
	4199

	22. Holiday Inn The Palace
	136
	4355

	23. Nova Inn
	65
	4420

	24. Hilton Garden Inn
	160 
	4580

	25. Edmonton House
	305
	4885

	26. Campus Tower
	90
	4975

	27. Selkirk Hotel
	30
	5005

	28. Delta Edmonton Centre
	169
	5174

	29. Canterra Suites
	44
	5218

	30. Courtyard by Marriott Edmonton
	202
	5420

	31. Tower on the Park
	90
	5510

	32. Ramada Inn & Conference Centre/Edmonton Inn
	431
	5941

	33. Argyll Plaza
	44
	5985

	34. Varscona Hotel
	89
	6074

	35. Metterra Hotel
	98
	6172

	36. Ramada Inn Edmonton South
	123
	6295
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Routing:



City Council

Delegation:


A. Scott/K. Fiske

Written By:


J. Devaney/D. Schneider

April 6, 2005
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